
NHS Hospitals 31st March 2020 

Visiting cancelled 

Due to the increasing number of cases of coronavirus across the UK, York Teaching Hospital NHS 

Foundation Trust has made the decision to cancel all visiting to all its hospital sites in order to ensure 

the safety of patients and staff. 

There are three exemptions to the ruling which are for one parent of a sick child under 18, for the 

partner of a woman giving birth and end of life patients at the discretion of the ward sister. 

We would ask people to respect this decision and to treat our staff, who will be enforcing the visiting 

restrictions, with courtesy and respect.  For more information visit our website. 

 

Outpatient appointments 

We know that NHS services will come under intense pressure as the coronavirus spreads, and as a 

Trust we need to redirect staff, free up staff for refresher training and carry out any works as 

necessary, so we are able to maximise capacity for patients for when the number of infections 

peak.  We also need to reduce the number of people coming into our hospitals to protect our patients, 

as well as keeping our staff safe, well and able to come into work. 

To do this, with effect from Tuesday 24 March 2020, along with other trusts in the Humber Coast and 

Vale partnerships, we have made the collective decision to suspend all non-urgent routine outpatient 

appointments for at least three months.  Urgent and emergency cases and cancer appointments will 

be carrying on as normal. 

These are unprecedented times and we thank you for your understanding.  We know many people 

waiting for treatment will be disappointed or worried but please not contact the hospital as we will be 

contacting everyone directly affected in the coming days and weeks. 

If you do not receive a letter or a phone call from the hospital, please turn up for your scheduled 

appointment as normal unless you have symptoms of coronavirus, a cold, flu or norovirus in which 

case you should contact us to cancel your appointment by clicking here. 

 

https://www.yorkhospitals.nhs.uk/news-amp-media/latest-news/visiting-restrictions-introduced-at-hospitals/
https://www.yorkhospitals.nhs.uk/your-visit/attending-outpatients/cancel-your-appointment/

